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Meetings are the last Thursday of every month except November & December. 
Next regular meeting: Thursday, January 30, 2014 will be held at MCL Cafeteria, 3630 South East street 
Indianapolis (US 31- N of Southern Plaza between Sumner & National). Meet for dinner at 6pm, meeting at 
7pm.   A Map Quest link is available on the IMC website – www.indymoparclub.com. 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 

“Once in a Lifetime…” 

If the car count was achieved, some thought it would likely be a “once in a lifetime” event.  In the previous 49 

years of the Airflow Club of America’s annual gatherings, the Airflow car count had never exceeded 39 of these 

extraordinary vehicles.  With as few of these still around, a typical count in the twenties was considered a 

successful show.  But because this was the 50
th

 Anniversary, the hosts had high expectations.  Members called 

other members, some begged folks to bring out their cars, even if not running or even complete.  Even the 

Chrysler Museum, which is now only opened on special occasions, was contacted to participate. 

 

 
 

And participate, everyone did.  Fifty Three (53) Airflows, mixed DeSoto and Chrysler models descended upon 

Dayton Ohio, July 23-28, 2013.  It was indeed a spectacular display.  Some drove their cars from as far away as 

the west coast, some came in by transporter, most on trailers.  Some pristine, some in various states of 

assembly, and even one lost its clutch being offloaded but fifty three were there and history was made. 

 

The week was filled with plenty of photo ops as various member groups toured the National Museum of the US 

Air Force at Wright Patterson AFB, the Packard Museum, Carillon Historical Park and every restaurant in the 

area.   
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After beautiful weather all week, the heavens poured liquid sunshine all over everyone’s buffed paint on 

Saturday but by afternoon the rain was gone and we started all over again, admiring these works of art.  

Highlights of the show included a Chrysler Airflow CW (this model is the longest wheelbase Airflow limousine 

built by the factory), a Canadian version Airflow that differed from those sold in the States and the original 

Airflow prototype, the 1932 Trifon Special.  It was transported from the Chrysler Museum collection in Auburn 

Hills for the show.  The Trifon is the vehicle that Walter P. Chrysler rode in for a test drive on a remote farm 

north of Detroit that resulted in his approval for proceeding with Airflow production.  

 

 
 

The hospitality room hosted an Airflow 

toy and Memorabilia show and one 

member brought in a film clip-record 

player system with an original 1935 new 

Airflow sales presentation. 

He bought some old dealership boxes 

and found this in pristine condition much 

to the membership’s delight.  There was 

a formal tech session where the Airflow 

experts assisted others with answers and 

suggested sources for those hard to find 

parts or knowledgeable services. 
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The Indy Mopar Club also had participation in the event.  Members Chuck and Char Cochran had both a ’34 

DeSoto SE Coupe and a ’35 DeSoto SG Coupe at the show.  Teresa and I, along with grandson Isaiah brought 

over my ’36 DeSoto S2 4dr Sedan.  My brother Dan assisted me with towing one of Chuck’s cars and on 

Saturday, Mike and Ed Leyes along with Mike’s nephew Matt and one of Ed’s friends came over to check out 

the cars.   

 

A couple of my highlights at the Club Awards banquet was Teresa providing pre-dinner entertainment, 

accompanied by our friend Sandy Williams on guitar.  The second was Isaiah winning the Best Male Period 

Costume Award with his paperboy knickers, vest and hat.  He was given a wonderful trophy to remember the 

week.  He also begged us to bring him back to the Air Force Museum as we did not get completely through it.  

And by the way this museum is well worth the trip to Dayton.  Whether you have interest in aircraft or history, 

this visit will be a moving experience. 

 
As I started this story, I’m not sure we will see 53 Airflows in one location again but the next opportunity will 

be at the 51
st
 Airflow National Meet, June 11-15, 2014 in Springfield MO. 

 Tom Kelly 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 

Member Information 

Our sincere condolences go out to Bill and Constance Bratton.  Constance’s step-father passed away recently. 

Please keep them in your thoughts and prayers. 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 

From IMC Club President: 

On behalf of the Indy Mopar Club (IMC), we wish you a Happy & Prosperous New Year! 

As everyone does at this time of year, I’m making some New Year Resolutions.  Some are for completing a few 

of the many projects I’ve started but pushed to the side.  We’ll see how that goes.  Others, however, I’ve made 

related to the Club and I’m putting those in writing so I may have to try to keep these!   



IMC January 2014    Page 4 

To be specific on those I hope will make for an exciting IMC in 2014: 

1. Get the planning of our 2014 club activities started quickly and communicated early so people can plug 

them into their busy calendars.    We’ll start at the January meeting. 

2. Make the meetings even more enjoyable and add an educational element so members look forward to 

attending.  See the ‘Show and Tell’ info below. 

3. Increase member involvement and participation.   See info on Brian B. below. 

4. Build on the great friendships we have established over the years and develop new ones with new 

members.  We all share in a love for our cars/trucks (and even Chrysler boats, Mike Wallace!) so it 

would be fun to see what ‘drove’ folks and their families to this interest through Member profiles and 

more stories in our Newsletter. 

To start the year off, I am proposing a ‘Show and Tell’ at each monthly meeting.  I ‘m throwing out a 

request for members to bring in something they have a passion for and we’ll spend a couple of minutes 

discussing at the meetings then let people view & browse after the meeting.  To start this off, I have a lot of 

original Chrysler/Dodge/Plymouth/Desoto sales brochures that I’ll start bringing in periodically for viewing.  If 

you just worked on something and have some ‘Tech Tips’, this is a great forum that could help other members. 

Along the ‘New Activities’, ‘Show & Tell’ and ‘Participation’ lines, Brian Berkowitz plans to bring in some 

of his slot cars from his collection and get a ‘slot car race outing’ planned for members.  Even if you don’t race, 

it’s fun to hang with the group at this type of event.  Please plan to attend the Jan 30 meeting to hear Brian with 

all the details. 

Tom Kelly 

Jan. 2014 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 

****SPECIAL NOTICE FROM KEN MOSIER**** 

Friday February 28,  Grand Opening of Ken Mosier's new "The Finer Details" muscle car restoration 

facility 2001 E Main St, Danville, In 46122.  http://www.thefinerdetails-1.com/ 

They have been in need of more floor space and have acquired the former GM dealership building in 

Danville. A collector car showroom with memorabilia is one of the added features along with a vehicle 

consignment area. Additional space is available for monthly car, truck, RV, trailer, and motorcycle storage too. 

The Grand Opening party will start at 6pm and go until approximately 9pm. Food, live music, and shop tours. If 

you are interested in attending, an RSVP is required. Call Ken at 317-709-3625 cell, or e-mail him at 

challengerken@yahoo.com . Ken is very excited to have the Indy Mopar Club be in attendance.   

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
Member Birthdays and Anniversaries 

February Birthdays:     

Thelma Fields, 2-4   Cindy Sanders, 2-8 

Brian Berkowitz, 2-17   Chris Dewees, 2-21 

Dan Kelly, 2-21    Tom Kelly, 2-28 

February Anniversaries:   

Jack and Sheilla Collins, 2-2  Steve and Cheryl Wisdom, 2-7 

Michael and Patricia Patterson, 2-18 

 Congratulations to all! 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 

Upcoming Events – **Indy Mopar Club and others 

**January 30, 2014, Thursday – Indy Mopar Club Meeting, MCL Cafeteria 3630 South East Street 
Indianapolis (US 31- N of Southern Plaza between Sumner & National). Meet for dinner at 6pm, meeting at 
7pm. 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
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Tattler’s Corner 

I really don’t have anything for this month – too cold for anyone to even think about going out 

and getting into trouble.  So take care – spring is just around the corner – I didn’t say which 

corner!!!  I’m looking forward to seeing what our members bring to the new “Show and Tell” 

ideas!!! AND DON’T FORGET VALENTINES’ DAY! 
   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   2014 Indy Mopar Club Dues 

are due and payable by 

January 31, 2014.  If you 

haven’t already paid, please do 

so. 

   It does help when the new 

Indy Mopar Club shirts are 

ordered. 

   We hope to see you at the 

January meeting. 

 


